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Commonwealth of Virginia 
Virginia Department of Education 
Superintendent’s Memo #070-22 

DATE: April 1, 2022  

TO: Division Superintendents 

FROM: Jillian Balow, Superintendent of Public Instruction 

SUBJECT: Preliminary Federal Fiscal Year (FFY) 2022 Title I Allocations 

The Virginia Department of Education recently received preliminary Title I allocations, 

authorized under the Elementary and Secondary Education Act of 1965 (ESEA), from the U.S. 

Department of Education (USED) for FFY 2022 (school year 2022-2023). These allocations 

reflect changes to national and state allocations based on the $17.5 billion in Title I, Part A, 

funds that Congress made available under the Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2022. At this 

time, it is estimated that Virginia will receive a total Title I allocation of $291,715,292, 

representing approximately a 3.2 percent decrease in funding compared to FFY 2021 

($301,041,709). Refer to the Title I, Part A, website for documents containing calculation 

information and preliminary allocations for FFY 2022: 

● Preliminary Title I, Part A, FFY 2022 Allocations (USED Memorandum, March 22, 2022) 

–Word ADA Compliant Version | Original PDF Version

● Preliminary Title I, Part A, FFY 2022 Allocation Formula Calculations Description

(USED, March 21, 2022) – Word ADA Compliant Version | Original PDF Version

● Preliminary Title I, Part A, FFY 2022 State Allocations (XLS)

● Preliminary Title I, Part A, FFY 2022 Virginia School Division Allocations (XLS)

Please be aware that the preliminary Title I, Part A, allocations for Virginia school divisions do 

not reflect the state set-asides, changes in final census data, and other adjustments required 

https://www.doe.virginia.gov/programs-services/federal-programs/essa/title-i/title-i-part-a-improving-basic-programs-operated-by-local-educational-agencies
https://view.officeapps.live.com/op/view.aspx?src=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.doe.virginia.gov%2Fhome%2Fshowpublisheddocument%2F32803%2F638047267332830000&wdOrigin=BROWSELINK
https://www.doe.virginia.gov/home/showpublisheddocument/32805/638047267340500000
https://view.officeapps.live.com/op/view.aspx?src=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.doe.virginia.gov%2Fhome%2Fshowpublisheddocument%2F32807%2F638047267803600000&wdOrigin=BROWSELINK
https://www.doe.virginia.gov/home/showpublisheddocument/32809/638047267809370000
https://view.officeapps.live.com/op/view.aspx?src=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.doe.virginia.gov%2Fhome%2Fshowpublisheddocument%2F32761%2F638047257787100000&wdOrigin=BROWSELINK
https://view.officeapps.live.com/op/view.aspx?src=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.doe.virginia.gov%2Fhome%2Fshowpublisheddocument%2F32763%2F638047257808400000&wdOrigin=BROWSELINK
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by law. The final allocation for each school division may differ from the preliminary allocation 

provided by USED. 

Special Note: Under Section 1003(a) of the ESEA, from the funds allocated to a state under 

Title I, Part A, the state must reserve for school improvement activities the greater of:  

● Seven percent of the state’s FFY 2022 Title I, Part A award; or  

● The sum of the total amount that the state reserved for school improvement under 

Section 1003(a) from its FFY 2016 Title I, Part A award and the amount of the state’s 

FFY 2016 School Improvement Grants allocation under Section 1003(g) of the ESEA. 

As described in the Memorandum from the U.S. Department of Education, 2020 U.S. Census 

estimates of the number of children ages 5-17 in families in poverty, the total school-age 

population, and the total resident population for each school division were used by USED to 

calculate the preliminary allocations. Other data, such as updated state per-pupil 

expenditure data from FFY 2020 (school year 2019-2020) and updated non-census formula 

children data, were factored into the preliminary calculations as well. 

For more information 

If you have questions or need additional information, please contact Tiffany Frierson, Title I 

Coordinator, Office of ESEA Programs, at (804) 371-2682 or Tiffany.Frierson@doe.virginia.gov. 

JB/MAM/tjf 
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